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Hopefully you will have noticed that your newsletter is smaller than 

usual. This is because from now on you will receive a quarterly 

 newsletter. The next edition will cover October/November/December. 

 
 

 

 

 

Forthcoming events 

Sat 20
th

 September  Please note Change of Plan   -  Keymer 11AM – 12NOON. There is no 

ringing at Ditchling now due to too many other events happening.  

Weds 24
th

 September Surprise Minor practice at Laughton 7.30pm.  

Special methods Single and Double Oxford. 

Sat 27
th

 September Association EGM at Hurstpierpoint Scout HQ – 2pm  

Revised rules will be presented to members and voted on. 

Mon 29
th

 September 10 Bell practice from Rounds to Surprise at Horsham 7.30pm-9pm. 

Thurs 2
nd

 October Joint South and East Surprise Major practice.  

Christ Church Eastbourne TBC   

Sat 25
th

 October Association Social Pulborough. See below for more details. 
Sat 18

th
 October An outing for all, details to follow. Keep the date free.  

Fri 31
st 

Oct/ Sat 1
st
 Nov SCACR Ringing Course education@scacr.org  01273 813189 for details. 

USEFUL CONTACTS 

Ringing Master Nick Cullen  01273 474114 rm-south@scacr.org 

Secretary Clare Cullen 01273 474114 sec-south@scacr.org 

Education Officer Linda Perkins 07557 283 515 lindaperkins151@aol.com 

Publicity Officer Meg Heyworth 01273 467198 megheyworth@gmail.com 

Bell Restoration Rep Alan Seymour 01444 248258 brf-south@scacr.org 

Committee Katherine Matthews 07835 457756 katmatthews2003@yahoo.co.uk 

 Debbie Evans 01273 516488 evansent4u@hotmail.co.uk 

 Lynn Middleton 01273 478564 lynn16middleton@yahoo.co.uk 

Newsletter Ed Meg Heyworth 01273 467198 news-south@scacr.org 

The SCACR Social Event this year is a Shuffleboard Evening 

at PULBOROUGH VILLAGE HALL  on Saturday 25th October 2014 There will be open ringing at 

Steyning from 2.15pm to 3.15pm and 

Washington from 3.30pm to 4.30pm 

(tea and coffee will be available)  

 

The Shuffleboard and Supper will be held at the Village Hall, Swan View, Lower Street, 

Pulborough RH20 2BF 

Cost £8, which includes a hot supper 

to be served during a break in the evening 

Please bring your own cutlery, glasses, drinks & nibbles 

 

To book your tickets please contact: Graham Hills tel: 01903 266980, e-mail: rm-west@scacr.org 
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